FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 12th Street SW
WASHINGTON DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER: Dale Bickel

AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700

APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FAX: (202)-418-1411 MAIL STOP: 2-B450

HOME PAGE: http:/ /www.feegav/mb/audio/ TNTERNET ADDRESS: dale bickel@fee.gov
February 4, 2009

WITF, Inc.

4801 Lindle Road
Harrisburg, PA 17111

Inre: WROG (FM); Chambersburg, PA
WITF, Inc.
Facility ID No. 49384
License application BMLED-20081014AC]J
License BLH-20081126ASZ.

Dear WITF:

License application BMLED-20081014AC]J was filed on October 14, 2008 seeking to change the WROG,
Cumberland, MD from commercial to noncommercial educational. By letter dated November 7, 2008, the staff
granted a related assignment application (file no. BALH-20080911AC]J) to assign the station from Broadcast
Communications, Inc. to WITF, Inc. That letter indicated that license application BMLED-20081014ACJ would
be granted, effective as of the date that the Commission was notified of the consummation of the assignment.

However, between the November 7, 2008 letter and the receipt of the consummation notification on February 4,
2009, the staff granted a license (file no. BLH-20081126ASZ) to cover construction permit BMPH-20070914ABG.
That construction permit had specified a change in station class, station channel, and change of community of
license from Cumberland, MD to Chambersburg, PA.

The grant of license BLH-20081126ASZ means that the facilities specified in the modification of license
application BMLED-20081014ACIJ no longer exist as authorized facilities for WROG. In these circumstances, we
cannot issue a license for application BMLED-20081014ACJ. Consequently, application BMLED-20081014ACJ
IS DISMISSED, notwithstanding the grant specified in the November 7, 2008 letter.

Instead, we are reissuing the more recent license BLH-20081126ASZ to reflect WROG’s status as noncommercial
educational. The file number is modified to BLED-20081126ASZ, and an informational condition is added to the
license to reflect the main studio waiver granted in the November 7, 2008 letter. Thus all currently authorized
facilities for WROG are now specified in license BLED-20081126ASZ.

Sincerely,

A €44
Dale E. Bickel
Senior Engineer

Audio Division
Media Bureau



